
Sangamon Township 
Regular Meeting Minutes 

Held at Sangamon Township Building, 1264 Old Rt 47 White Heath, Illinois 

June 11, 2020 

The regular monthly meeting of Sangamon Township was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by 
Supervisor Kathleen Piatt.  Roll Call was taken. Present were Trustee Mike Nolan. Present by 
video were Trustees John Foley and Bill Olson.


Also present were Highway Commissioner Larry Sebens  and Clerk Kevin Duff.


Absent was Trustee Blickhan.


The pledge of allegiance was recited.


Public Comment: none 

Minutes:  
A motion was made by Trustee Foley and seconded by Trustee Nolan to approve the May 
Minutes. A voice vote was taken and the motion was approved unanimously,


Invoices: 
After clarification from Commissioner Sebens about the annual loan payment from the road 
and bridge fund for a truck purchase, a motion was made by Trustee Olson and seconded by 
Trustee Foley to approve the invoices. A roll call vote was taken and approved unanimously.


Communications: 
The compilation audit has been delayed but should be completed by mid July.


The annual treasurer’s report will be scanned and posted on the Township’s website.


The County Treasurer’s Office reports that the first revenue payment to the Township will be in 
August. Cash flow will be tight especially if not received before the August regular meeting. 
Kathleen will not take a salary until the payment is received to help cash flow. Balances on the 
financial reports show end of May numbers.  A motion was made by Trustee Olson seconded 
by Trustee John Foley for an intergovernmental loan starting July 1, 2020 from the Road and 
Bridge Fund to the Town Account for invoices up to $20,000 with 3% annual interest paid back 
when tax revenues are received as approved by Commissioner Sebens. A roll call vote was 
taken and the motion was approved unanimously.


Old Business: 
Assessor Dees reported to Supervisor Piatt that the Township will add 23 properties this year 
and 8 houses are under construction and will be added next year. Six of the 23 houses may be 
in the TIF district. Ambulance assessments for the Township will be increased with the increase 
in population. 


Aaron Brown from the White Heath Rec League has written that the 2020 season for the ball 
diamond has been canceled due to the virus. The Monticello travel teams are using the field 
and he will send the Township insurance certificate. Supervisor Piatt will check with the state to 



see if grants will still be awarded this year for park development. (The State responded that no 
grants will be rewarded for 2020.)


Supervisor Piatt will remind Kelly’s Accounting to include year to date summaries on the 
reports.


New Business 
A motion was made by Trustee Olson and seconded by Trustee Nolan to have the Annual Town 
meeting at 7:00 pm on July 21, 2020 as allowed by the Governor’s Office with the same 
agenda as approved by the Board in April at the Township Building. A voice vote was taken 
and the motion was approved unanimously. As directed by the Governor’s Office, the Annual 
meeting must be approved in writing by the County’s Health Department prior to posting the 
meeting notice.


A motion was made by Trustee Olson and seconded by Trustee Foley to adjourn the meeting. 
A voice vote was taken and the motion was approved unanimously. The meeting was 
adjourned at 7:59 pm.



